
A DESCRIPTION OF BUDDHISM FOUNDED IN THE LATE 6TH CENTURY

Buddhism, founded in the late 6th century B.C.E. by Siddhartha Gautama (the " Buddha"), is an important religion in
most of the countries of Asia. Buddhism has .

Its strength lay in its realized arhat teachers and large monasteries that sheltered highly developed spiritual and
intellectual communities. King Kanishka r. As Mahayana Buddhism developed, Buddha himself became the
object of worship. But in the centuries that followed Buddhism declined these places was largely dead there by
the A. Purusapura , which he used as a capital. By the 11th century Buddhist had disappeared from India.
Buddha's death The teachings of the Buddha were recorded by his students and then codified. Buddhism was
present in this region from about the second-century BCE. They also engaged in such practices as visiting the
Buddha's birthplace; and worshiping the tree under which he became enlightened bodhi tree , Buddha-images
in temples, and the relics of his body housed in various stupas or funeral mounds. Having achieved
enlightenment, he became known as Shakyamuni and preached a path of salvation to his followers. Also, the
universal spirit of Buddhist teachings made it attractive to many non-Chinese ruler in the north who were
looking to legitimate political power. However one may view the subsequent history of Buddhism, it is clear
that the teachings of the Buddha constitute one of the eminent chapters in the spiritual and intellectual history
of humankind. The best caves were around the smaller Buddha. Roughly a hundred years after the First
Council, such discrepancies led to a Second Council in Vaishali, in which seven hundred arhats censured ten
points of lax conduct on the part of the local monks, notably the acceptance of donations of gold and silver.
Buddhism denies a supreme deity. In the following centuries Sinhalese kings turned to Burma and Thailand to
refresh Sinhalese monastic lineages. A holy man, however, prophesied great things for the young Siddhartha:
He would either be a great king or military leader or he would be a great spiritual leader. The idea is not to get
too attached to material goods, places, ideas, or even people. Now the Buddha "the Enlightened or Awakened
One" began to teach others these truths out of compassion for their suffering. An individual is thus continually
reborn, perhaps in human form, perhaps in some non-human form, depending upon his or her actions in the
previous life. They believe, however, that human beings continue to be "reformed" and reborn, and to collect
karma until they reach Nirvana. Allowed no closer to Ram Bamjan than 50 metres after concerns that the huge
crowds were disturbing his concentration, the devotees stood on tip-toe, craning their necks to catch a glimpse
of the distant figure. The majority of these missionaries belonged to the Mahayana school. Especially
important are bodhisattvas--who are persons who have reached the point of Enlightenment, but turn back and
take a vow to use their Enlightenment- compassion, wisdom, and power to help release others from their
suffering. The rebels were know as the Mahasanghikas. This has not brought me enlightenmentyetbut it has
helped bring into sharper focus some of the questions I grapple with: Who am I? Operating out of their winter
capital of Pursapura, near Peshawar, and a summer capital in Gandhara, they extracted duties from caravans
and traded a variety of goods and art work. They found dents in a pillar and walls indicating they at one time
held Buddhist statues but no Buddhist statues or murals were found. The five ascetics decided that Siddhartha
had given up the ascetic life and would now follow the ways of the flesh, and they promptly left him.
Buddhism is based on three concepts: dharma the doctrine of the Buddha, his guide to right actions and belief ;
karma the belief that one's life now and in future lives depends upon one's own deeds and misdeeds and that as
an individual one is responsible for, and rewarded on the basis of, the sum total of one's acts and omissions in
all one's incarnations past and present ; and sangha, the ascetic community within which man can improve his
karma. In that moment of pure enlightenment, Siddhartha Gautama became the Buddha. In the fourteenth
century, however, the Theravada was firmly imposed on the country by the royal house, and it has remained
dominant. Nalanda acquired sanctity as having being the birth place of Sariputra one of the disciples of Lord
Buddha. Another Chinese traveler who reached India after the end of the Guptas in the 7th century was
Xuanzang. Tibetan Buddhism for example, incorporated elements of the local shamanistic bon religion. The
newly discovered stele was found beside one of them. Early Buddhists are thought to have practiced their faith
by making visits to places the Buddha had been or see relics such as teeth or bones. Leaving his wifeâ€”and
new son "Rahula"â€”fetter he took on several teachers and tried severe renunciation in the forest until the
point of near-starvation. There were also many power struggles, divisions and rebellions among monks after
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his death. Harshavardhana of Kanauj also helped the development of the Institution by his munificence. After
his death, however, these followers did not always agree on their master's teachings. Takht-i-Bahi kilometers
north of Peshawar is regarded as one of most beautiful Buddhist monuments left from the Gandhara period.


